

Kate MacDonald Team Leader, Industry Assessments Department of Planning and Environment GPO Box 39 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Attention: Patrick Copas / Thomas Piovesan

Dear Ms MacDonald

Oakdale South Industrial Estate, Erskine Park (SSD 6917)

Thankyou for your letter dated 11 November 2015 regarding the above concept plan and development application.

Transport for NSW (TfNSW) supports the provision of facilities that encourages travel by active and public transport to employment locations including the shared path proposed for the estate roads, end of trip facilities inside each of the industrial units, and the preparation of workplace travel plans (reviewed every 5 years).

TfNSW note that the proponent is proposing to deviate the future alignment of the Southern Link Road in the vicinity of the site. TfNSW recommends that any road design changes to that exhibited in late 2014 should be consistent with previously adopted design standards.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact James Li on 02 8202 2179 or james.li@transport.nsw.gov.au. Future formal planning referral notifications should be emailed to development@transport.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely,

Principal Manager, Land Use Planning and Development

Freight, Strategy and Planning

CD15/20227